
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 
 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: May 2, 2019 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
 
 
 

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. It was another successful Earth Day for the I&E department as the team attended many events and 
sponsored others. Many in the crowd at Earth Day Omaha found their way to the Papio NRD booth 
where the new trail maps, Ponderosa Pine Trees, and, of course, the bobbers, were a big hit. Austen 
and Finn also attended Siouxland Earth Day in South Sioux City.  
 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 
 

1. The National Safety Council Nebraska selected the Papio NRD as a Nebraska Safest Company Award 
winner for the 11th consecutive year. Applications are judged on company safety logs and programs 
and compared to similar organizations based on our NAICS code. Due to the overall score the District 
received, we will be honored as Nebraska’s Safest Company with Distinction 2019 on Wednesday, 
May 15. The letter is attached.  

2. The District received a letter of support for LB 177 from Mr. Dean Godbersen. Mr. Godbersen has 
lived in the Papio Creek Watershed for 73 years. After watching trailer houses float down the West 
Papio in Millard in 1964, completing more than 16,000 residential appraisals in his career, and seeing 
the 2019 flooding as a vital reminder of flood control, Mr. Godbersen says without completing the 
current planned levy work and dams, “Omaha would every year be facing a potential disaster of 
several hundred million dollars.” Mr. Godbersen says even for “someone like him who complains 
loudly about taxes,” what the Papio NRD would be providing “appears to be a bargain.” His letter is 
attached.  

3. The District received a thank you note from Chris Stratman, Executive Director of Keep Omaha 
Beautiful for the Papio NRD’s sponsorship of the Arbor Day Tree Planting. More than 90 volunteers 
planted 183 trees along the West Papio Trail. The note and some photos are attached.  
 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report indicating 
construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the month of April 
2019 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you have any questions. 

 
D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of April 15, 2019, is 
attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me. 
 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee met on April 25, 2019. The meeting minutes are attached.  The 
next meeting is scheduled for May 23, 2019. 
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